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Highlands and Islands Green MSP John Finnie has raised concerns, by letter and by way of Parliamentary questions, with the Scottish Government regarding changes to the operation of the Caledonian Sleeper. 

Mr Finnie has welcomed the decision by Serco, who operate the Caledonian Sleeper Service, to reverse the decision preventing budget travellers to share a cabin with strangers. 

“Serco have been high-handed in the manner in which they have sought to alter their fare structure in respect of budget travellers, not travelling together, sharing a cabin. Their profit-driven proposal ran contrary to previous undertakings and Serco were taken to task by campaigners for that and right to reverse their decision.

“Sadly, it seems that, contrary to their position at the time of the franchise agreement that the new sleeper would be “an iconic Scottish journey available to all from backpackers to business travellers” Serco now they want to run an exclusive hotel on wheels. 

“I’ve raised a series of questions regarding the layout of the new carriages, and who if anyone was consulted about changed arrangements.

“Serco’s view is that sharing accommodation is inappropriate albeit that doesn’t seem to apply to the other sleeper train they operate between London and Penzance.

“Serco also operate the North Link Ferries to Orkney/Shetland, where up to four people routinely share cabins, and I’m keen to understand the implications of their puritanical stance for those vital links which I hope they soon no longer run.

“I want the Sleeper service to be a success and, as originally promised by Serco, to serve everyone from the backpacker to travelling business people. Instead, at last week’s railway conference in Inverness, the Sleeper’s Chief Executive was keen to promote the soon to come into service new carriages’ palatial facilities on the “love train”. 

“The sleeper service can be a practical and cost-effective alternative to flying and, just like the progress being made in having Scotrail services run by a public franchise, I hope to see the sleeper being run for and in the exclusive interest of the public rather than Serco’s demanding shareholders.” 

Ends

